Eternal Life Ministries
“In hope of eternal life, which God, that cannot lie,
Promised before the world began”
Titus 1:2

NEWSLETTER FOR SEPTEMBER 2018 
Hello again World changers. I want to start this letter off by saying we here at Eternal Life Ministries have continued prayer for everyone in North Carolina affected by Hurricane Florence
Our ministry started in North Carolina, and a lot of you reading this letter live there now. We have friends and family affected.  I sent resources to my son Brian to supply water in the Angier community where he and his family live. I know the daily struggles after a Hurricane after living there for 30 years myself. May your Faith and Trust in God get you thru this time.
The big ministry news here last month was our first ever movie night at the Rescue Mission in Winchester, Va.  The name brand candy, soft drinks and my popcorn machine was a big hit. We had expectations it was going to be a success. If you follow me on Facebook you will be able to scroll back on my pages to see the pictures of the set up.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The enemy attacked us pretty hard at our last location when we did movie night. The enemy was soundly defeated this time. We showed the movie “Do You Believe”. I witnessed grown men (who try to act tough) wiping tears from their eyes at the end of the movie. The women were also moved. When I gave the Alter call, I was emotional myself in the way the Holy Spirit had moved during the showing of this movie. Lives were changed and some for all of eternity.
The director of the Mission was in the room when I asked the people if they wanted me to come back next month with another movie night. There was an overwhelming yes response! The request was for “God’s Not Dead” and “God’s Not Dead 2. I have seen both of these movies many times and I never tire of them. When the word gets out about how cool the movie night was, we look for a bigger turn out next month.
As you all know I will use all the tools at my disposal to get the Gospel message out.
Thanks again for your prayers and support of this ministry.
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